Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

July 23, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, July 23, 2021.  Members of the committee present were:


     

     Erik Hume, Chair 
                  


                                         Bennett Chotiner




     Brian Enterline



            



 

Other members of the Board present were:



James Gross 

    Carolyn Van Newkirk


James Helsel 
    
    Nelva Wright


William Leonard 
    
Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guest:  Max Stoner, Glace Associates, Inc.

Minutes:  The minutes of the June 25, 2021 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
June 2021 CXY Operations were up 50% vs June 2020 and up 21% vs June 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were up 111% vs. 2020 and 65% vs 2019.  June 2021 MDT Operations were up 67% vs June 2020 and up 13% vs June 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were up 42% vs 2020 and up 18% vs 2019.  June 2021 Air Cargo Tonnage increased 13% vs June 2020 and 24% vs June 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is up 17% vs 2020 and up 6% vs 2019.  June 2021 Enplanements were up 227% vs June 2020 and down 22% vs June 2019.  YTD Enplanements were up 16% vs 2020 and down 44% vs 2019.  Load Factors have been on the rise steadily since January—June’s 89% was only 2 points behind June 2019.    For the week ended 7/18/2021, 2021 passenger traffic was 86% of 2019’s record, up 251% compared to one year ago.  YTD 2021 enplanements are 14% above budget through 6/30/21.   The revised 2021 forecast is around 445,000.       
Project Update:

Mr. Edwards reported on the following:  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  A substantial completion inspection was held on June 8, 2021.   A final inspection will occur after grass growth.     
Major Projects Awaiting FAA Grants:  
Expand Cargo Apron, HIA:  The grant application for $15.8 million was submitted to the FAA on May 3, 2021.  Staff is currently awaiting the grant offer.
Remove Obstructions, CXY:  The grant application for $1.6 million was submitted to the FAA on May 26th.  Staff is currently awaiting the grant offer.  The home-owner visits are on-going and are 80% complete.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  The grant was received on June 7th for $654,760.  Notices of Intent to Award were issued on June 14th (General, Mechanical & Electrical contractors).    
Construct South Apron, GRA:  The grant application for $1.4 million was submitted to FAA on May 3rd, 2021.  Staff is currently awaiting the grant offer.
Expand Demolish Buildings 26 & 96:  Documentation submitted May 27, 2021 for $1.236 million.  Currently awaiting State Capital grant offer from the BOA.

Water Treatment Plant Upgrade, HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with Glace Associates, Inc in an amount not to exceed $156,825 to provide additional design, permitting and engineering services to upgrade HIA’s Water Treatment Plant with Granular Activated Carbon absorption to remove PFAS substances from the drinking water at HA, for a new total contract amount of $352,825.  In January 2020, SARAA awarded a design contract to Glace Associates to develop a process to treat all source water at an upgraded Water Treatment Plant.  When Glace began their design effort in January 2020, the extent of the design effort was undetermined and subsequent development of the design required significant modifications to incorporate the new construction into the existing facility.  The additional services to be provided by the Glace team will include final structural design, final control system design, final mechanical design, response to PADEP comments, fire and lightning protection design, PennVest funding support, roof replacement, and control system modifications.  This work will be funded from SARAA’s 2021 and 2022 budgeted Capital Program to upgrade HIA’s Water Treatment Plant.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  (Mr. Hume said he would recuse himself from this vote).
GA Airports:  

Update on PRCS:  Mr. Stevens reported that staff is currently looking at financial options for the PRCS.  The committee suggested they staff looks at several banks.

Skyport Aviation:  Mr. Stevens said the there has been positive feedback to the change in leadership at Skyport.  He suggested that Raj Tala, owner of Skyport Aviation, give an update to the members of the Board at a future Airport Operations Committee meeting.  In August, a joint cookout with SARAA and Skyport staff is planned.  
GRA:

Barnstormers Newsletter):  It was suggested that future Barnstormers newsletters should be distributed to the Board members.  

Hangar Development:  Negotiations continue with two individuals who are interested in hangar development.  
Other Matters:  Mr. Leonard said there is interest in an opportunity for SARAA to partner with Penn State Harrisburg for a pilot-related degree or continuing education program involving a flight aviation curriculum.  He suggested that at the August Committee meeting, representatives from Penn State Harrisburg do a presentation regarding this program.  This will be placed on the August Airport Development Committee agenda. 
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 8:50 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, August 20, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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